Sam Honda the writer....that's questionable too.

HEADLINE NEWS....Tom Hara was elected Midwest District Council (MDC) Governor. The financial support for the campaign was overwheming. We had 80% response and a generous contribution received from each member. Many, Many thanks!

MDC MEETING....TC Chapter will host the Fall meeting on October 4-5-6 at the St. Paul Radisson, downtown St. Paul. For more information call Matt Abe on 835-5291.

ON REDRESS.....at the EDC-NDC meeting I asked a question I needed to know and that is "If it came a time when we (JACL) can no longer get individual compensation (\$20,000) are we going to settle for something less like....maybe 200 million for community work." The answer is NO: Our members must write to their respective Congressman to get their support on HR 442. Minnesota needs more co-sponsors.

WANTED: PRIME SOLICITOR for Legislative Education Committee (LEC). (LEC is the lobbying arm of JACL is responsible for major fund raising and the implementing of legislative strategies for passage of redress bills by Congress) Prime Solicitor to donate the first \$300.00 and ask 9 other members for their \$300.00 to make up the \$3000.00 for our chapter quota. We need a volunteer!

MAYBE....a more likely Prime Solicitor would be a person donating the first \$30.00 and find 99 members for their \$30.00 to make up the \$3000. How about a poor man's Prime Solicitor. This person to donate the first \$3.00 and find......forget it. Seriously, our chapter needs a Prime Solicitor. If interested call me on 429-3410.

MINNESOTA NIKKEI PROJECT needs your help. The project is fortunate to have so many volunteers and financial supporters. At this time, we need volunteers to prepare lunch for our Wednesday Day-out Program. If you can help by providing part of the lunch...maindish, salad or dessert call Ethel Umeda on 869-0696.

JAYs sponsored a fishing outing for our Issei. Trout fishing at Trout-Air in Forest Lake is fun and challenging. The fun is pulling up the fish as fast as you can and the challenge is to keep the Issei from catching too much fish.

September 1st Issei attended Otani's 25 Anniversary compliments of the Nikkei Project. Also, this month the project's monthly outing took the Issei to Chanhassen Dinner Theater to see "West Side Story".

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT Donations received from the following contributors:

Fuji & Bill Katayama in memory of Masako Ohama Harry Honda of Federal Way, Washington Esther & George Suzuki Helen Akaki Lily Honda Japanese American Youth (JAYs) Harumi Matsuura

Mrs. Nishimura
Mrs. Fujimoto
Akira Takemori
Ruth Tanbara
Steve Iwago
Tak & Mary Tsuchiya
Al Mayeda

Ted & Ruri Matsuyama Nobuya & Megumi Tsuchida Hisaye Shiozaki in memory of her late husband, George Rev. Andrew & Kiyo Otani for their silver anniversary Matsumoto Memorial